
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

Commissioners Meeting 

September 2011 

Manager’s  Report  by Mike Langley  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~  

Financial Report by Celeste Lilley  

  

Water Reclamation Facility 

• Chuck Hoffman and Carl Jones of the WSDOE will be at SunLand this Friday.  
They have a few final questions prior to delivering a draft of the waste discharge 
permit renewal document to the district. 

• Just last week Joe Diminzyck said he could have the O&M manual completed by 
the end of this week. 

  

• SWD ranked number 18 of 60 applicants for PWTF funding, well above the 
expected cut-off line for 2013 allocations. 

  

• I will be working with G & O and others to seek additional funding options for 
the rehabilitation of the facultative lagoon. 

  

• SWD staff continue preparations for the required headworks improvements at the 
WRF. 

  

• The continual chlorine analyzer has been re-activated and is operational.  The 
Chlorination alarm system installation is in progress. 

Thanks Willy for making this happen, and thanks Mike C. and Pat for taking on the daily 
operation and maintenance of this additional equipment. 

  



• As I mentioned in my last report, Mike Cays will be attending the Annual 
Biosolids Management Conference in September. 

Meter Setters     

•  We are installing setters on Medsker Road and in Division 16. 

  

Consumption Meters 

• Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots in 
SunLand are pending. 

  

Outreach/Funding/Partnerships   

• I am considering attending the Infrastructure Assistance Coordinating Council 
program in Wenatchee on October 19-21.  This is the event where all funding 
agencies converge and meet with any individuals or entities seeking financial 
assistance. 

Franchise Agreement        

• Ray Bradford of Clallam County contacted me late last week and let me know 
that the prosecutor had reviewed the final draft of the franchise agreement and we 
would be receiving a copy of that draft document very soon.  He also mentioned 
that the deposit of $1,000.00 would not cover the work completed by the county 
in the preparation of the document.  He shared with me that the final cost for their 
services would be in the neighborhood of $4,000.00. 

• CAC 

It may be prudent to put this before the Citizen’s Advisory Committee once a final draft 
is received from the County. 

Regarding Other Issues   

  

• SWD has one SVE connected customer. 

  

• I met with Bill Engle and the Washington Water Trust at 9:30 Wed. Sept. 7. 



  

-          Further discussion on water re-use 

  

• New Lead & Copper Rule 

  

These are pretty much management changes, not additional monitoring or increased 
frequency.  Test results must be included in CCR; more stringent waiver requirements; 
lead found in service lines must be replaced; DOH notice of new treatment methods or 
water sources. 

  

• High nitrate level in Well No. 1 

 


